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President

Lynda Boody

     202 355-4201

Secretary

Ann Rudolph
            463-5803
Treasurer

Candy LoBue


463-2677

Board Members

Term thru 6/18

Jim Snyder


221-3986

Oscar Hernandez


463-1873

Peggy Bitler


463-4239

Richard Ernst

     916 749-8479

Kathie Mann


463-4265

Term thru 6/19

James Schreiber


463-3377

Gary Hardesty


463-1648

Ken Bitler


463-4239

Dale Theiss


463-9215

Amy Geddes


463-6645

Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
4-24 Fire House Tour 
5-1 Jerry Snyder- Sensitivity
      Training
5-8 ROP visit & Student 
      of the Month

5-15 Price Amazon trip OR
        Archery trip
5-22 Steve Singer
5-29

Upcoming Events:
4-22 Tree planting with
        Interact Club

4-28 Rotarians at Work Day
5-18, 19, 20 District Conference

5-26 BBQ dinner for “Off road riders” @ Weeks.
Upcoming meetings: Two of our next three meetings will be away from our usual meeting place at Dini’s.  This coming Tuesday (April 24) we will meet at the local fire station on Main Street.  Fire Department members will be conducting tours starting about 6:00 PM.  Tours will cover various equipment for training as well as for fire fighting.  Their training tower is probably the tallest building in Yerington.  Hopefully I will get to tour it this year.  The equipment they wear and use is very impressive.  Be sure to get there early enough to go on one of the tours.  A meal will be planned and prepared by Rotarians and Fire Department members.  Talk to Cheryl Giomi if you want to help with this meal.
On May 8, Gary Hardesty has arranged to have our meeting at the Right of Passage facility North of Yerington.  Yerington Rotary has been involved with ROP for many years, but this will be the first time we have visited the school since the program has been changed to girls.   We have, of course, included the girls in our Student of the Month program.  We had a meeting at the school several years ago and it is quite an impressive facility.  I recommend that you get out there about 6:00 PM so you  can go on a tour of the facility.  To get there, go North on Highway 95A to Campbell Lane.  Go West on Campbell Lane to Rosaschi Road then follow Rosaschi Road North to the school.  This meeting is also our Student of the Month meeting so we will have our YHS students as well as Club members and, of course, the ROP students to be honored.  The meal will be prepared by the ROP students.  
Work days: We have two work days coming up.  On Sunday April 22 (Earth Day), we will join with our YHS student group (our Interact Club) to replace some trees at Mountain View Park.  Work will commence about 9:00 AM at the Park.  An attempt to combine the tree planting job with our regular Rotarians at Work Day failed because the students are already committed for 
that day.  We have been working on the tree boundary for the Park for several years now and hopefully we can do some checking this summer to see that the watering system the City installed is working properly.  If you can help with this project talk to Lynda or Cheryl Giomi.

The other scheduled work day is Rotary International’s  “Rotarians at Work” day (April 28).  The idea being to get Rotarians around the world all doing community service projects on the same day (namely the last Saturday in April).  Our projects this year will be various painting jobs at the Jeanne Dini Cultural Center.   The State of Nevada and local citizens spent a lot of money remodeling the old school building to be used as a theater.  Maintenance will always be a problem and helping with that maintenance is a worthy use of Rotarians time and effort.  Work will begin about 9:00 AM on 4/28.  There are both inside and outside painting jobs.  Check with Lynda about helping with this project.
Miscellaneous Notes:
Final totals are not available yet, but Candy is quite sure that the Club will turn a profit of about $7,000 from our efforts at the Spring Dance.  This is very pleasing since we took a much different approach to what, in recent years, has been the biggest money makers (silent auction and raffle).  Instead of  marketing the raffle separately we included raffle tickets as part of the “entry/dinner” fee and there was no silent auction.  Several of the attendees commented favorably on the way those activities we handled.  The location, Snyder’s Onion Barn, was also a big hit.  Thanks Lucy for making us think about other ways to do things. Thanks to Snyder’s for their support in this event (they provided a lot more than just the barn).  Thanks to Ace Hardware  (gun safe) and Affordable Propane (300 gallons of propane) for their donations to the raffle.  We served 200 meals that night and I am quite sure we sold more than 200 tickets.  Overall we did a pretty good job of getting the word out about the event and selling tickets.
Cheryl Giomi has agreed to be the Club leader for the YHS Interact Club.  

Darwin Snyder continued his speaking success by winning the Area 10 Speech Contest.  He will next compete with other Area winners at the 5190 District Conference on May 19 in Reno.  He will return to our Club sometime before Conference for a final practice presentation.  The exact date has not been set yet.  I believe that this is the second consecutive year that our Club winner has won the Area 10 competition.  This a credit to our YHS students and to Amanda Aldridge’s program at YHS.  
On Saturday May 26 the Club has agreed to sell some sort of BBQ meals to off road vehicle competitors near to the Weeks camp site on Highway 95A.  The off road vehicle owner/operators have an annual Memorial Day Weekend gathering and requested that we provide some food for them.  Talk to Gary Hardesty or James Schreiber if you can help out with this event.  We will need several members to help BBQ and sell the dinners.
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